 Annual American College Of Clinical Pharmacy
Clinical Administration PRN Business Meeting and Networking Forum

October 20, 2009

6pm-9pm at Hilton: Palos Verdes B

Anaheim, CA

The annual business meeting of the ACCP Clinical Administration PRN was called to order by Dr.Bob Lobo (past chair) with a welcome to all members and guests present.
I.
Introductions


Bob Lobo, outgoing chair, introduced incoming officers:


Chair – Emilie Karpiuk


Chair-Elect – Herbert “Matt” Matthews


Secretary-Treasurer – Suzanne Wortman


Attendees (14) were present from TN, IL, OH, MD, WI, CA, MT, PA, CA, WY, DC, and MA. Members and guests 


introduced themselves. 
II
Minutes of the business meeting of April 27, 2009 were approved.

III
Report from the Board of Regents: Bill Kehoe, Board Liaison

A. Feedback on the ACCP proposed policy regarding commercial support is highly encouraged.  To date, ACCP 

Leadership has received little feedback from individual PRNs. The policy is applicable to ACCP, Pharmacotherapy,


and the Research Institute.

Discussion:

· The level of support from industry is declining. There is a need for strategies to decrease overall cost of meetings.
· Questions of the impact on meeting attendance and financial impact on PRNs were raised.

· A request was made for projections of this impact on the organization.

· Transparency of equality and consistency of applicability among the areas was requested.
· There was a request for a side-by-side comparison of this policy to the current policy.
· Finally, there was deemed a need for transparency in and communication of the process.
· It was noted that Gary Matzke is addressing concerns on the impact of this policy on the PRNs and membership via a FAQ.

B. PRN Research Institute is changing directions and moving from the individual to the Practice based Research Newtork (PBRN).

This will enable the research Institute to fund several large projects.

Medication error reduction and impact of clinical pharmacists on patient care is an upcoming project.

This first project is estimated to cost $185,000. Cerner has donated data management systems.

Members are encouraged to sign up with the PPRN and also to support it monetarily.
C. PRNs are highly encouraged to nominate persons for ACCP officers or awards.
D. Contact Bill with any questions or concerns at wkehoe@pacific.edu.
IV.
PRN Officers Meeting Report Summary
A. Volunteer leader development: ACCP’s strategic plan calls for establishment of a formal training program for volunteer leaders (including committee leaders, PRN leaders, and chapter officers).  The first presentation in this leadership development program was presented at this Annual meeting. 

B. Wafa Dahdal presented information about the ACCP Pharmacotherapy Case Series.  In general participation and feedback has been positive.

C. Ed Webb addressed the ongoing efforts to update the proposed framework for specialty certification.  ACCP leadership continues to support a more applicable solution for future certification and competency standards.

D. Gary Matzke addressed the status of the draft organizational policy on accepting commercial support.  Feedback was encouraged from all active ACCP members. PRNs should review this during individual business meetings to ensure that any and all concerns are heard.  There was a reminder that the deadline to submit feedback has been extended to November 4th, 2009.

E. Matt Moore detailed his role as project manager for the PBRN.  More information will follow as this initiative moves forward. Attendance was encouraged for the upcoming Research Institute presentation about the PBRN and demonstration of new Cerner project software.    

F. Nancy Perrin announced that there will be some proposed changes to the 2011 Spring Meeting template.  More details will be forthcoming via email.
V.
Secretary/Treasurer's Report – Matt Matthews

PRN finances:
 The September balance was $7176.25. Current business meeting expenses are $1200.

Membership:
There are currently 234 members, which is an increase of seven to eight members since last year.
VI.
Old Business

A. 2009 Annual Meeting Focus Session: Preceptor Development
The focus session was conducted in conjunction with the Education and Training PRN. There was good attendance and the speakers did a great job.

B. The PRN history project and poster are completed. The poster session was held at this meeting and went well.

C.  2010 Focus Session: Antimicrobial Stewardship
The focus session will be conducted with the Infectious Disease PRN. Libby Ashley-Dodd has secured most of the speakers. The meeting will take place in Charlotte, North Carolina. Melinda Neuhauser and Conan MacDougall are speakers. Mort Goldman is moderator. Marianne Billeter is a tentative speaker.
D. Membership Survey

A membership survey was last conducted in 2005. Plans are to re-survey the membership and provide an update in 2010.


E.
Clinical PRN Vision and Mission Statements were approved.

Vision:  The Clinical Administration PRN is the PRN for clinicians and managers who are seeking to advance clinical 

pharmacy practice by developing leadership.

Mission:  To facilitate networking and educational programming for pharmacy clinicians, coordinators, and administrators who seek to provide high quality and cost effective clinical pharmacy services.
VII.
New Business

A. 2010 Annual Meeting Focus Session

Collaboration - Our PRN aims to consistently collaborate with other PRNs as a means of increasing attendance in order 

to reach a larger audience. Many topics were discussed. The group decided upon the following: What every patient 
deserves: how do hospitals provide it? A recommendation was made to collaborate with the Adult Medicine PRN.

Harminder Sikand, Kyle Townsend, Matt Matthews, and Mort Goldman volunteered to collaborate on this effort which 

will be spearheaded by Emilie Karpiuk.

B. Nominations for fall 2010 awards (clinical practice, education, Russell Miller, and Elenbaas service awards) were encouraged.
C. A SWOT (strengths, weaknesses, opportunities and threats) analysis was conducted last year. As a result of this, a mission and vision statement were completed, a decision was made to collaborate with other PRNs in the development of future focus sessions, and it was decided that a second membership survey will be conducted in 2010.
D. The ACCP Leadership Academy graduated its inaugural class. PRN member graduates included Lisa McKee, Mort Goldman, and Suzanne Wortman.
E. A PRN opinion paper was suggested. Suzanne Wortman is to lead the effort.


Suggested topics: 


Clinical leadership development



Leadership appropriate benchmarking



Best way to advance clinical pharmacy through a leadership perspective



How did they achieve it



Joint ventures with pharma -- health literacy – collaborate in development of patient medication guides



Consistency and quality of pharmacy services


Clinical pharmacy chasm -- bridging the gap – symbiosis


Comprehensive pharmacy services to ensure quality/safety


Prioritizing CPS: meeting the needs of each patient

F. Residents and fellow involvement was discussed.
There are 1000 students in ACCP. The PRN would like to attract membership from this group. Several suggestions were made, including having the PRN pay dues to join, having the PGY1 residency director invite them, tapping into the Spring Forum BPS training session and sending a personal invitation.
G. PRN Newsletter
Development of a newsletter for and by the membership was discussed. Richard Parrish is going to lead the effort.

H. Frontiers Fund

Richard Parrish is the PRN champion. He encouraged members to pledge one hour of work salary to the Frontiers Fund 
to support the ACCP Research Institute.
The meeting was adjourned at 9pm. The next Clinical Administration PRN business meeting will be held at the 2010 Spring Forum in Charlotte, NC.

Respectfully submitted,

Suzanne B. Wortman, BS, Pharm.D., BCPS

Clinical Administration Secretary
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